
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2017 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:10 p.m. Chairman Patty Kalinowski called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Rob Haas, Laurie Cameron, Marilyn Lawlor

Absent: 

Vance Antoniou 

Also Present:

Susan Allman, Village Forester

Kim Ritschel, Parks and Recreation, “PRC”, Chairman




Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the December 6, 2016 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the December 6, 2016 Environmental and Health (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Laurie Cameron moved to approve the Minutes of the December 6, 2016 E&H meeting; seconded by Vice Chair Linda Aylward.

Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Rob Haas, Laurie Cameron, Marilyn Lawlor
Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou


Abstain:
None

Chairman Kalinowski declared the Minutes of the December 6, 2016 E&H meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.

4.        Introduction to Marilyn Lawlor new member of the E&H

Chairman Kalinowski welcomed Ms. Lawlor as a new member of the E&H. Ms. Lawlor introduced herself. She stated that she studied in France and currently has a career in real estate. She noted that she is married and has three children. She indicated that she has been a resident in North Barrington for approximately two years. Members of the E&H and Ms. Allman gave brief introductions of themselves. 
Chairman Kalinowski explained to Ms. Lawlor that one of the responsibilities of the E&H is to review septic variations. She stated that the commission also helped approve a septic maintenance ordinance that requires residents in the Village of North Barrington, with the exception of the Wynstone Subdivision, to have their septic tanks pumped and inspected every five years.
5.
Discuss the contract renewal for ENCAP
Chairman Kalinowski stated that the one year contract with ENCAP for the restoration management of Eton Park has expired. It was noted that ENCAP originally proposed a three year contract, but only the first year was approved. The E&H reviewed the original proposed three year contract and discussed recommending to renew the contract with ENCAP for another year.
Motion: Vice Chair Linda Aylward moved that the E&H recommend to the Corporate Authorities the approval of ENCAP’s second year of the three year contract for the restoration work at Eton Park north and south; seconded by Rob Haas.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Rob Haas, Laurie Cameron, Marilyn Lawlor
Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

Chairman Kalinowski declared the motion had passed and that it be sent to the Village Board for approval.
6.
Planning for Spring E&H event

Chairman Kalinowski stated that she invited Ms. Ritschel, Chairman of the PRC, to attend the meeting to discuss possibly hosting a spring event for Arbor Day in conjunction with the PRC. Chairman Kalinowski stated that the E&H discussed holding the event in April. 
Ms. Allman mentioned that she contacted the scouts to attend the event and they accepted the invitation. She stated that she gave the scouts the date of April 22nd for the event. Ms. Allman indicated that a tree will also be planted at Eton Park in honor of Arbor Day. 

Chairman Kalinowski suggested having a craft station for the children to make bird feeders. There was discussion regarding offering electronics drop off, paper shredding, supplying handouts, snacks, getting volunteers for trash clean-up of Eton Park, and conducting recycling demonstrations.
Vice Chair Aylward volunteered to contact The Solid Waste Agency of Lake County and Prairieland Disposal to inquire about recycling opportunities that they may possibly assist with.  
Ms. Ritschel suggested ordering signs for the event similar to the “concert in the park” signs. 
It was noted that the event would be held at Eton Park on April 22nd from 12:00-3:00 p.m.
Ms. Ritschel stated that popcorn could be offered at the event. Chairman Kalinowski suggested possibly having cookies, juice, and pizza as well. Ms. Ritschel asked whether there should be a form of music at the event. There was discussion regarding possibly using a boom box to play music.
There was discussion regarding preparing a postcard in conjunction with the PRC for the event. Ms. Ritschel noted she would take the proposal for a spring event in conjunction with the E&H to next PRC meeting for approval. 

Ms. Lawlor volunteered to contact the Principal of the North Barrington School, where her child attends, to inquire about whether the school would be willing to offer incentives for the children to attend the event in order to have a successful turnout.

There was discussion regarding purchasing supplies for the bird feeder craft for the children to construct at the event. Chairman Kalinowski provided printouts from various websites with instructions on making different bird feeders. Members agreed to collect plastic water bottles for the bird feeder craft. Ms. Lawlor and Chairman Kalinowski volunteered to organize the bird feeder project. 
Ms. Ritschel asked Ms. Torres to inquire about the company and cost for the signs made for the “concert in the park”. 
Ms. Cameron asked how the E&H should advertise for the event. Chairman Kalinowski suggested creating a postcard to be mailed. Ms. Allman noted that she sends out a postcard for Arbor Day, and the E&H could possibly include a blurb on the postcard for the spring event. Chairman Kalinowski indicated that she would inquire about the amount of funds left in the E&H budget. 
Chairman Kalinowski suggested ordering tables for the event. 
Vice Chair Aylward volunteered to coordinate ideas for music with Ms. Ritschel.

7.
Old Business/New Business

Chairman Kalinowski asked Vice Chair Aylward about the status of the food scrap recycling promotion that was offered to new residents who subscribe to the program. Vice Chair Aylward indicated that she is currently working with Steve Schweinsberg, Prairieland Disposal, on the details of the free under sink container to be offered. There was discussion regarding possibly proposing the requirement of food scrap recycling in the future for all residents. Vice Chair Aylward noted that the current waste hauler contract expires in approximately four years. Ms. Lawlor indicated that some areas in Canada require residents to have food scrap recycling. 
Chairman Kalinowski indicated that the Flint Creek Watershed Partnership, “FWCP”, merged with Spring Creek. Chairman Kalinowski noted that the Village is a paying member of the FWCP. Vice Chair Aylward stated that she would give a brief summary of the FWCP meeting she attended. She indicated that there was discussion in regards to the history of the Flint Creek Water Restoration Project that began in 2012. She explained that there will be five future meetings to discuss action items of the FCWP. She stated that members of the FWCP were encouraged to attend the meetings and return with action items for their community. She provided the E&H with a handout that was given at the meeting. The handout listed various concepts to consider, which were:

· Education
· Ordinances

· Detention basin retrofits

· Flood mitigation areas

· Lake/Shoreline restoration

· Regionally significant storage locations

· Native retrofit-possibly to prevent flooding

· Wetland restoration sites

· Stream channel maintenance and monitoring

· Stream Restoration
Vice Chair Aylward mentioned that resident Sam Oliver indicated that she has removed most of the Garlic Mustard on her property, and she recently discovered, after the heavy rain, that two islands appeared in Flint Creek. She stated that on one of the islands there was Garlic Mustard present. Vice Chair Aylward stated that Ms. Oliver expressed concern with the Garlic Mustard as well as, the islands appearing in the creek. Ms. Allman suggested that she pulled out the Garlic Mustard. Vice Chair Aylward stated that Ms. Oliver also has damming occurring and suds are being created.  Vice Chair Aylward mentioned that the removal of suds in the creek is one of the topics that will be discussed at the next FCWP meeting in March. 
Chairman Kalinowski mentioned that if interested the Flint Creek Watershed Plan is available online. Chairman Kalinowski mentioned that the Flint Creek Watershed Plan will be updated this year, and members have the opportunity to add any projects or completed projects that may have been omitted from the previous plan.
8.
Adjournment 
Motion:  Laurie Cameron moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Marilyn Lawlor.

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 9:08 p.m. Chairman Patty Kalinowski declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held February 7, 2017
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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